
57

On Saturday 2nd July, the management of 
the London Eagles Football Club had a general 
meeting. After announcing the financial state-
ment for the 2015/2016 season, the current 
management informed that they will no longer 
continue their work for the club which lasted 
many years. There were two candidates who 
were willing to take over the leadership: Piotr 
Witkowski and Piotr Małecki. Both their plans 
are explained in more detail on the clubs official 
website www.londoneagles.co.uk. 

After the turbulent voting, decision was 
made and Piotr Małecki has become the new 
chairman for the 2016/2017 season. Later on 
in the meeting, a voting has occurred, resulting 
in Jacek Pobiedzinski becoming the vice chair-
man, Artur Majchrowski becoming the secretary 
and Magdalena Kornecka becoming the money 
collector. Andrzej Blasik has been chosen to be-
come the Welfare Officer together with Wojciech 
Fiedorczyk. Great thanks go to the outgoing 
management for the huge contribution and en-
gagement they brought to our football club.

After a few days, the new management 
had their first meeting, in which they arranged  
a rough plan for the functioning of the club for 
the upcoming season. The key arrangements 
were about:

•	 Arranging membership payments, 
which to the delight of parents will not 
change.

•	 A team manager will only be selected 
to help in teams where the couch has 
no assistant to help him. In team who 
have both a couch, and a couch as-
sistant, the assistant will play the role 
of the team manager, and do all these 
functions.

•	 The chairman and vice chairman have 
the responsibility to organise monthly 
meetings with the parents of the chil-
dren.

•	 The current coach of the goalkeepers 
in the Crystal Palace FC Academy, 
Tomasz Krol, offered help to train the 
goalkeepers in the London Eagles FC. 
Further details about this help will be 
arranged with the other coaches.

•	 The football teams store, in which you 
can purchase scarfs, t-shirts, and other 
merchandise associated with the Lon-
don Eagles football club.

•	 Renewing the contacts with the clubs 
sponsors and beginning negotiations 
about next year’s cooperation. Mean-
while, all the current oral agreements 
between individual teams and their 
sponsors will continue to be honoured.

•	 Over time, the club will focus on mak-
ing sure that every age group of the 
club to have the same football kit. Also, 
it has been planned that a players kit 
will be made, and it will include a train-
ing outfit, match kit, the football clubs 
tracksuit and the clubs bag.

We wish the new management a fruitful 
work, and many successes in the development 
and promotion of London Eagles.
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